To the members of the Organizing Committee of the International US-Cuba Normalization Conference

Washington D.C., November 23, 2020

Dear friends.

It is with great pleasure that I send this letter to congratulate you on the very successful International US-Cuba Normalization Conference. The time and effort you put into this event has been amazing and worthy of admiration.

Once again, the solidarity movement demonstrates the strength of the ties that unite our peoples, despite political differences between our governments. This event evidences how far the US government discourse is from the feelings of its people, who truly believe in the improvement of the relations with Cuba.

The work you have done opposing the criminal US blockade against Cuba is of utmost importance, especially at current times in which this kind of politics kills and prevents many around the world, particularly in third world countries, from getting the healthcare they need and deserve as human beings.

Personally, it was a pleasure to be invited as a speaker and I'm sure that as I did, my successor will continue to participate at any event you organize.

Once again congratulations on a work well done.

"Hasta la Victoria Siempre"

José Ramón Cabañas

Ambassador,